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Term 4  Week 9 &10                                                  17th December  , 2019  

5 Canyon Road, 
Baulkham Hills South 
Telephone: 8841 3700 

Email: ololbhills@parra.catholic.edu.au 
www.ololbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 2019 Dates to Remember 
 

December  
 

 
 

Tuesday 17th   
9.30am End of Year Mass 
Principal & Citizenship 
Awards 
 

Wednesday 18th  
Last day for students 
 

January 2020   

Tuesday 28th  
MAI Assessments 
 

Wednesday 29th 
MAI Assessments 
 
 

Thursday 30th 
First day for students 
8.55am   Year 1 to 6  
9.30am   Kindergarten (Day               
one only) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

This Sunday is the 
Fourth Sunday in 
Advent. 
The Gospel reading for 
this Sunday is from 
Matthew 1:18-24 
Jesus was born of Mary, 
the betrothed of Joseph, a 
son of David. 
This is how Jesus Christ 
came to be born. His 
mother Mary was betrothed to Joseph; but before they came to live 
together she was found to be with child through the Holy Spirit. Her 
husband Joseph, being a man of honour and wanting to spare her 
publicity, decided to divorce her informally. He had made up his mind 
to do this when the angel of the Lord appeared to him in a dream and 
said, ‘Joseph son of David, do not be afraid to take Mary home as your 
wife, because she has conceived what is in her by the Holy Spirit. She 
will give birth to a son and you must name him Jesus, because he is the 
one who is to save his people from their sins.’ Now all this took place 
to fulfil the words spoken by the Lord through the prophet: 
The virgin will conceive and give birth to a son 
and they will call him Emmanuel, 
a name which means ‘God-is-with-us’. When Joseph woke up he did 
what the angel of the Lord had told him to do: he took his wife to his 
home. 
(ref: Liturgyhelp.com) 

 
Thank You 
As we come to the end of the year, I would like to thank everyone in 
our school community for making 2019 such a successful and 
rewarding year. 
Thank you to Fr Wim and Fr Zvonimir for their support and 
cooperation. I thank the staff for their hard work and dedication. 
Thank you to the P&F, volunteers and all parents at Our Lady of 
Lourdes for your support of the school. 
Congratulations to all the students for their hard work and effort 
throughout the year. 
To the Year 6 students who are moving on to high school, we thank 
you for being such an important part of Our Lady of Lourdes during 
the past 7 years. I wish you all the best for high school. 
May all students, families and staff have a peaceful, happy and safe 
Christmas. 
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Year 6 Graduation 
Congratulations to our Year 6 students who graduated on Thursday evening. Thank 
you to Fr Zvonimir for celebrating this Mass with us. Thank you also to Mrs Peters, 
Mrs McAllister, Mrs Anisse and Mrs Bryant for preparing such a lovely Mass. 
 

Thank you to all the Year 5 parents for your donations of food for the Year 6 
Graduation Supper. Special thanks to Mrs Puletua for coordinating the supper and all 
the Year 5 parents who assisted in contributing to such a wonderful evening. Your support is very much 
appreciated. 
 
 

Executive Staff  2020 
Principal:                            Mr Haskins  
 

Assistant Principal:         Mrs Neylan  
 

Religious Education Coordinator:    Ms Boidin 
 

Coordinators:                               Mrs Bryant, Mrs McAllister and Mrs Conn 
 

Sport Coordinator:          Miss Luttringer  
 

Staff 2020                            
 

KM:     Miss Magann 
 

KO:     Miss Oxley  
 

1M:     Miss Messina  
 

1H:     Mrs Harris  
 

2P:     Mrs Pollard  
 

2Y:     Miss Younan  
 

3D:     Mrs De Celis  
 

3S:     Ms Sant  
 

4G:     Miss Grava  
 

4L:     Miss Luttringer  
 

5C:     Mrs Conn  
 

5F:     Mr Fitzsimons  
 

6B:     Ms Boidin / Mrs Anisse  
 

6M:     Mrs McAllister / Mrs Fox 
 

 

Library:            Mrs Bryant  
 

Co-ordinator Release:        Mrs Anisse, Mrs Fox, Mrs Zarb 
 

Literacy Support:         Mrs Anisse, Mrs Fox, Mrs Williams 
  

Learning Support/ Reading Recovery:  Mrs Daines  
 

Teacher’s Aides:          Mrs Banks, Mrs Ryall, Mrs Donnelly, Miss Brown, Mrs Hardy  
3 
PE:              Mr Jack Fitzsimons  
 

Music:              Mrs Pearson  
 

Secretaries:           Mrs Attard, Ms Borg, Mrs Aloisio  
 

Sport Coordinator  
Congratulation to Miss Luttringer  who has been appointed sport coordinator commencing 2020 
 

Thank you from Mrs Peters 
An enormous thank you to the P & F, and the parent community for the beautiful gift presented to me this 
morning. Your generosity and thoughtfulness is greatly appreciated. After 22 years, it is difficult to leave Our 
Lady of Lourdes because of the positive school environment created by supportive parents, lovely children 
and an amazing staff.  
Thank you, Jennifer Peters.  
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Farewell  
We say farewell to Father Zvonimir who will be leaving Our Lady of Lourdes Parish in the 
school holidays. We thank him for his support of the school and children and we wish him 
well in his new parish.   
Leaving Teachers  
Mrs Peters has been at Our Lady of Lourdes for over 20 years a classroom teacher and 
Religious Education Co-ordinator. We thank her for her commitment and dedication to our students 
throughout her career and we wish her well as she moves into the next stage of her life.  
 

Miss Scott  
We thank Miss Scott for her dedication and work as a Kindergarten teacher and sport  
co-ordinator in her time at our school. We wish her all the best in her future endeavours.  
 

Miss Burgin 
We thank Miss Burgin for her hard work and effort in her time at Our Lady of Lourdes. We wish Miss Burgin 
all the best for her future teaching career.  
 

Miss Boulos  
We thank Miss Boulos for her work as our PE teacher at Our Lady of Lourdes. We wish her well as she takes 
up a fulltime teaching role in PE.  
 

Mrs Barber 
Mrs Barber has been at our school for many years teaching PE and music. Mrs Barber 
has been involved in many areas of school life over the years and we wish her well as 
she moves on to a new position at another school.  
 

Welcome  
In 2020 we welcome Ms Boidin, Miss Magann, Mr Thomas Fitzsimons, and Mr Jack 
Fitzsimons.  
 

Awards  
Congratulations to Emma McMillan and  Joaquina John who received the Father Kelly Award at the Year 6 
Graduation Mass last Thursday night. 
 

Congratulations to the students who received an award at our end of term assembly. 
 
 

Principal and Citizenship Awards 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 PRINCIPAL CITIZENSHIP 

KO Elisa Khoury Palash Parikh  

KS Xavier Martignago Daniel Makdessi 

1D Matthew Essey Benjamin Pratt 

1H Maiya Ehlers Mia Mooney 

2G Laura Deehan Eve Collimore 

2P Emily Chiha Jake Bermudez 

3S Candace Sturdy Christian Hallal 

3Y Sophie Patel  Noah Puletua 

4G Alexandra Waring Natal Gardiner 

4L Rhesa Fernandes  Maia Evans 

5C Harrison Qummou Emma Kouros 

5M Zack Gava  Maya Phegan  

6M Orlando Lau Georgia Toon 

6P Milana Pivcevic Alexander Truhin 
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Maths Olympiad  
Congratulations to the following students who have achieved in the top 25% Maths Olympiad scores in 
competitions for all school scores: 

The Maths Olympiad medals for the top 10% of scores in the competition: 
• George Jahjah 
• Elliot Lines 
• Isaac Chevalier 
 
The Maths Olympiad highest score for 2019: 
• Isaac Chevalier 
 
The Maths Olympiad Special Achievement Award: 
• George Jahjah 
 
Hills Shire Council Citizenship Award 
The 2019 Hills Shire Council Citizenship Award recipient:   Emily Fogg  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Commencement Date Term 1, 2020 
The role of assessment in learning and teaching mathematics is vital. Next year, we will undertake extensive 
testing on each of our students via a Mathematics Assessment Interview (MAI). Early in term 1, the teachers 
will be required to undertake testing and commence analysing the material to determine the growth points/
profile of the children’s mathematical knowledge. Therefore, the first 2 days of term 1, 2020 have been 
allocated as Staff Development Days.  An email giving instructions on how to book online for the MAI will be 
sent home later this week.  

This means that school commences on  
Thursday, 30th January For ALL STUDENTS  (K-6)  

 

Class Supplies 
Please find attached class supplies for 2020. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello Parents,   

Just a quick round up from 2019.  This year we have donated $35,000 from the P&F to the school and a further 

$500 to Our lady of Lourdes Parish. Included in this total is the 2019 School Fete profits which was $22,230. 

Thank you all again for a wonderful year, your generous donations and incredible school community support.  

Have a safe and Happy Christmas and New Year. 

• Orlando Lau • Rafael Rabaza • Sean Angeles 

• Noah Coorey • Milana Pivcevic • Mathew Wybrow 
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We will  be taking a break from youth groups over the holidays as we commence planning for next year! Be 
sure to join the mailing list - by contacting the Youth Minister - to receive any information regarding holiday 
events. If you want to join the leadership team for next year, please contact the Youth Minister. 
 
Youth Mass: From 6-7pm each Sunday at St. Michael’s, we want to bring ministries together to provide an 
engaging experience of liturgy for youth. To do this we need more young people for ministries such as 
welcoming, offertory, reading and collection, for more information please contact the Youth Minister (details 
below). 
  
If you have any questions or concerns please contact the Youth Minister Paul Fam via mobile - 0407 773 174 - 
or send an email through to youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 Graduation  

 
 
 

mailto:youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au
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